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Parish Council Meetings ï no 

longer on Zoom  

Following a High Court ruling on 
7th June, it was mandated that all 
councils must return to holding 
physical meetings from 7th May.  
Our most recent meeting on 8th 
June was held on the veranda at 
the Village Hall, to comply with 
social distancing and Covid-19 
safety, as Zoom meetings are not 
permitted.  We had a short 
agenda with the focus on 
delegating additional powers to 
act on our behalf for the time 

before we can meet again in the 
Village Hall.   Bubbenhall Parish 
Council has delayed the July 
meeting from 13th to 27th July, 
following the planned lifting of 
Covid-19 regulations on 19th July, 
so we can be compliant with this 
ruling and meet safely indoors.  
Please check your emails for 
updates. 

Restoration of ground next to 

multisport court  

Cllr Powell has been 
spearheading a project to restore 
the ground behind the multi-sport 
court.  The work would include 
removing the brambles, levelling 

the ground, improving the 
hedgerow and planting trees.  It is 
hoped this will become a pleasant 
area for villagers to use, 
contribute to local and national 
goals to reduce climate change 
and increase biodiversity, and 
promote the importance of 
environmental issues locally.  In 
order to fund the works, Cllrs 
Powell and Roberts have applied 
to the Green Shoots Community 
Investment Grant scheme, and 
will be seeking tree and hedgerow 
saplings from the Woodland Trust.  
A decision on the funding from 
Green Shoots is due before the 
Autumn, and Cllr Powell will keep 
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villagers updated via Parish 
Council meetings. 

The area to be improved 

New Playground Plans  

The Parish Council have 
ambitious plans to update the 
popular playground, with new 
equipment to ensure our children 
have an exciting and safe place to 
play.  Most of the equipment was 
installed in 2003, and the 
adventure trail has now reached 
the point where it needs replacing 
(there are no immediate safety 
concerns, but much of the wood 
will need replacing in the near 
future).  The pandemic has helped 
to focus all our minds on the 
physical and mental well-being of 
children. Itôs clear that our 
playground is very popular, so the 
Parish Council feel we must 
endeavour to keep it up to date 
and exciting.  We have also noted 
that many other local parishes 
have recently done this.  
Furthermore, when taking a 
detailed look at the current 
equipment, we felt it offers very 
little for toddlers, and nothing at all 
for children with disabilities. 

The existing play area 

Cllrs Baker and Roberts have 
taken on the challenge of bringing 
our playground right up to date 
and fully inclusive, and in the last 
couple of months have met with 
representatives from Playdale, 

Wicksteed and Hags.  They have 
now come back with some ideas 
and costs and the next stage is for  
Cllr Roberts to investigate what 
funding/grants might be available 
to us. 

The plan is to keep to the current 
footprint and replace like for like 
the multi-play unit, adventure trail, 
swings and flying fox.  Additions 
could include an inclusive 
roundabout, gym equipment, a 
basket swing, a small toddler multi
-play unit and/or a toddler spring 
vehicle. 

Once we can see what funding is 
available, we will present the three 
plans to the Parish Council and 
decide on a supplier ï this is likely 
to be in the Autumn and any 
interested villagers can attend and 
have their say.  Meantime if you 
have any ideas for playground 
equipment, please contact Cllr 
Baker. 

 

Parking issues  

We have been notified of parking 
issues that have been occurring in 
the village, particularly on Pagetôs 
Lane which some visitors to the 
country park and local walks use.  
This can be very inconvenient and 
frustrating for residents.  Please 
note however that Police have no 
powers to stop parking here 
unless it is causing an obstruction 
to property, and as citizens and as 
a Parish Council, we are not 
allowed to install any signs to 
deter parking on highways.  If your 
property is obstructed or you 
consider a parked car is making 
road access for other users 
difficult, please call the non-
emergency Police contact centre 
on 101. 

At the time of going to press, the 
Warwick East Community Forum 
Policing Priorities is yet to 
announce whether the option for 
inconsiderate parking patrols in 
the village has been voted for. 

 

Spout update  

The new trough in memory of 
Geoff Glover has been delivered 
and will be installed very soon. 

We are getting a replacement 
pump under our insurance policy. 
This has now been ordered and 
we await delivery. 

Three Horseshoes Update  

The most recent communication 
with the pub owners Star Pubs 
and Bars indicated that the pub is 
moving into the óassessment for 
businessô stage.  We hope there is 
some progress with this as the 
fencing has now been removed.  
Details on the pub opportunity can 
be found at https://
www.starpubs.co.uk/pubs/three-
horseshoes-spring-hill.    

 

Openreach Fibre Broadband 

installation  

Many villagers who applied for a 
voucher through the community 
broadband scheme have received 
a visit from the Openreach team, 
who have been at village 
properties surveying where to lay 
the new fibre cables. 

The good news is that even 
households who have not taken 
part will receive fibre up to their 
property that they can bring into 
their house with any supplier in 
the future.  Those who applied for 
the voucher will receive fibre right 
into their property, and then can 
activate it with a supplier of their 
choice.  The work is scheduled to 
take place by the end of 
November. 

 

The next meeting will be held 
on Tuesday 27 th July at 7.30pm 
in the Village Hall.  All welcome 
to attend subject to government 

regulations lifting as planned.  

 

 

 

https://www.starpubs.co.uk/pubs/three-horseshoes-spring-hill
https://www.starpubs.co.uk/pubs/three-horseshoes-spring-hill
https://www.starpubs.co.uk/pubs/three-horseshoes-spring-hill
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100 Club  
After an extended ñCOVID off-
seasonò the Management team of 
the Club has now decided that we 
can soon resume operations. Spe-
cifically the collection of subscrip-
tions will restart in August with the 
first draw to take place on the last 
Friday of September. 

At the last count we had 177 num-
bers in each draw. We very much 
hope that existing members hold-
ing those numbers will be willing 
to retain them for another year. 
New members are needed and 
are very welcome to request an 
unallocated number. They can do 
so by emailing myself or Bob 
Cragg (our email addresses are 
shown below).  

All members who subscribe will be 
entered for the 12 monthly draws 
(September 2021 through August 
2022) and any additional draws 
that are announced from time to 

time. Subscriptions remain at the 
same level namely £12 per an-
num. There will again be FOUR 
prizes each month namely £40, 
£25, £20 and £15. So at least  48 
chances to win every year: great 
odds!  

Due to the ongoing challenges of 
COVID we will try to handle most 
of the collections this year without 
knocking on individual membersô 
doors. Instead the collector in 
each part of the village will contact 
you to request payment either (i) 
in cash delivered to their own resi-
dence or (ii) via a BACS electronic 
transfer (we are currently setting 
up the necessary banking ar-
rangements to enable us to offer 
this). We will also be building a 
data base of email addresses (of 
those members willing to supply 
these) as one way to facilitate the 
easier administration of the Club.  

For the benefit of the several new 
residents to the village in the past 
18 months, I should explain that  
for more than 25 years the ñ100 

Clubò has represented a vital 
source of back-up funding for the 
many and regular improvements 
of Bubbenhall Village Hall (BVH): 
all ñ100 Clubò subscriptions after 
paying prizes, are available for 
such purposes.  Several further 
improvements at the BVH are an-
ticipated in the next 1-2 years ï 
most importantly the upgrading of 
the heating system both to lower 
operating costs and to ensure that 
this is made greener and more 
carbon-neutral. It is very much to 
be hoped that the 100 Club will be 
able to provide support to these 
sorts of improvements when they 
are needed.  

I repeat that new members are 
always welcome, especially from 
newly arrived residents. Please 
contact Bob Cragg 
(bobcragg41@gmail.com) or Alan 
Roe (alan.roe14@gmail.com) to 
request an unallocated number for 
the draws.   

Alan Roe 

For the Management Committee   
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Sarah Cooke School of 

Dance  

Thank you to all our pupils / parents and grandpar-
ents for your constant support. It has been such a 
very, very difficult 15 months with most of our 
classes having to be on Zoom and be every other 
week. I wonôt know until the end of August but Iôm 
hoping that we can return to all classes being 
weekly and the original timetable / days pre- Covid. 
Those times are on the notice on the Village Hall 
door. 

We had our first exam session in May and I literally 
couldnôt be prouder. The children all gained fantas-
tic grades, bearing in mind most of their exam train-
ing had been on Zoom. They really did me proud. 

September we have a few places:  

Monday Disco class at 4.15pm 

Wednesday Pre school 2.15 from age 2 and Tap 
class 5.30 (Beginners welcome from school year 2 
upwards) 

We finish classes Wednesday July 21st and return 
from Friday September 3rd. Please keep following 
my Facebook page ñSarah Cooke School Of Dance 
Ltdò  to see what is happening. 

Thank you all and have a great summer. Sarah xxx 
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As we draw closer to the end of 
the 2020/21 academic year itôs 
definitely safe to say that weôve 
never experienced a year quite 
like this one! Our schoolchildren 
have had to adapt to so many 
changes in their everyday lives 
and have come back into school 
after each lockdown eager to 
learn and delighted to be back 
among their friends again. 
While COVID restrictions have 
prevented many of our usual 
annual school trips and events 
from taking place, weôve still made 
sure the children have had some 
very fun times learning and 
playing safely in their class 
bubbles. 
In May we held a Special Study 
Week, with each class choosing a 
topic that really inspired them. Y1 
chose the Great Fire of London, 
creating houses and then setting 
fire to them. Y2 chose snails and 
had snails in the classroom for the 
week. Y3 made lots of brilliant 
fidget toys and Y4 explored mini 
beasts! Y5 learned about 
Antarctica and Y6 studied 
animals. The children really 
enjoyed the week and there was 
such a buzz and hive of activity in 
all the classrooms! 
In June we were delighted to 
surprise the children in our early 
years with the arrival of some new 
outdoor play equipment that is 
especially designed to support the 
children's physical development. 
Itôs already proving very popular! 
We also recently celebrated our 
May Gala, one of the most 
important dates in our school 
calendar which sadly the children 
missed out on last year because 
of the pandemic. We wanted to 
give those children (then Y3) the 
chance to be part of the 
celebrations so held two separate 
óCrowning Ceremoniesô, with 
children from both years being 
voted for by their classmates to be 

part of the Royal Party.  Crowning 
the May King and Queen is an 
ancient ritual celebrating the 
warmth and light of summer after 
the long winter. This tradition 
spans over 150 years at our 
school. There were two Royal 
Parties (one from Y3 and one 
from Y4) and maypole dances 
were performed by all the year 

groups. It was the first time we 
have been able to welcome 
parents back to the school since 

the first lockdown in March 2020 
and it really was wonderful to see 
the children dance in front of 
parents and grandparents who 
were, of course, socially 
distanced. 
As we prepare to break up for the 
summer, our hope is that by 
September we will be much closer 
to things getting back to normal 
for our pupils and our staff. If this 
year has taught us one thing itôs 
that our children are incredibly 
resilient and I, for one, am very 
proud of them. 
 
Claire Hall 
Head teacher    
 

Provost Williams School  
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   Rheams  

(P lumb ing  and  Hea t ing )  L td  
4 Manor Farm House, Lime Avenue, Lillington, 

Leamington Spa, CV32 7DB 

Tel. 01926 428752 
 

FAMILY RUN BUSINESS ESTABLISHED IN 1967 

¶ GAS SAFE REGISTERED ENGINEERS 

¶    24 HOUR CALL OUT SERVICE, 7 DAYS A WEEK 

¶     FREE INFORMATIVE CONSULTATIONS 

¶     LARGE/SMALL SCALE RENOVATIONS 

¶     NEW BUILDS 

¶ BOILER REPLACEMENTS/REPAIRS 

(natural gas, LPG and Commercial) 

¶     LANDLORDS CHECKS 

¶     POWERFLUSH SERVICE 

¶     BATHROOM INSTALLATIONS 

¶ ALL GENERAL PLUMBING 

www.rheams.co.uk 

e:mail: enquiries@rheams.co.uk 

Kieran Dunphy ς Home & 
Garden Services  

¶ Drive & Patio Powerwashing 

¶ Window Cleaning 

¶ Roof Cleaning 

¶ Fascia & Soffits cleaned 

¶ Gutter cleaning 

¶ Painting and decorating 

¶ Fences replaced or repaired 

¶ Basic Plumbing 

¶ Lawn Maintenance 

Local business for Baginton and surrounding 
area 

Mobile 07931586782 

E mail Kieran.dunphy@yahoo.com 
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Many of you will have witnessed 
the shocking event when without 
warning footballer Christian 
Eriksen suffered a sudden cardiac 
arrest (SCA) during Denmark's 
opening Euro 2020 match against 
Finland. Thankfully due to the 
quick thinking of the referee in 
recognising the signs of SCA and 
the immediate starting of high-
q u a l i t y  C a r d i o p u l m o n a r y 
Resuscitation (CPR) there was a 
successful outcome and in our 
own small way we wish Christian 
Erickson a speedy recovery.  

Following this we thought it a 
good time to remind everyone of 
the basics of this simple and very 
important procedure.    

Sudden Cardiac Arrest  

According to statistics  from the 
British Heart Foundation and 
Department of Health, Sudden 
Cardiac Arrest (SCA) is a leading 
cause of death in the United 
Kingdom, accounting for an 
estimated 100,000 deaths each 
year. 

What is Sudden Cardiac Arrest?  

SCA is an electrical disturbance in 
the heart that prevents it from 
beating properly. During SCA, the 
ventricles flutter in a phenomenon 
known as ventricular fibrillation, 
making them unable to deliver 
blood to the body. The heart 
quivers rather than beating 
normally. Blood flow to the brain is 
reduced to the point that the 
person loses consciousness and 
collapses. Unless emergency 
treatment is provided quickly, 
death usually follows.  

Who is at Risk ?  

There are no warning signs 
associated with SCA.  It often 
a f f ec ts  those who have 
experienced previous episodes of 
SCA, heart attacks, or heart 
failure, but it can also strike 

someone with absolutely no 
history of heart problems.  

Signs that someone has suffered 
SCA include: 

Å Sudden collapse 

Å No pulse 

Å No breathing 

Å Loss of consciousness 

Additional symptoms might also 
include: 

Å Shortness of breath 

Å Chest discomfort 

Å Weakness 

¶  Palpitations 

What are SCA Treatment 

Options?   

SCA treatment involves restoring 
the heart to its normal beating 
pattern. Itôs important to refer to 
the Chain of Survival, starting with 
activation of the emergency 
response system. Immediate high-
q u a l i t y  C P R  a n d  r a p i d 
defibrillation are key to improving 
survival rate and should be 
administered within 3-4 minutes of 
an SCA event. 

Defibrillation can help restore a 
normal rhythm to the heart. Public 
Access Defibrillators are located 
outside at the Village Hall and the 
Malt Shovel Public House. The 
Ambulance Control know where 
they are located and will tell you 
the access code to the secure 
box. Immediately the Defibrillator 

is open the device will switch on 
and a pre-programmed voice will 
direct you on what to do. 

CPR helps maintain blood flow to 
vital organs after an SCA event. 
High-quality CPR means providing 
compressions at the proper depth 
and rate, allowing the chest to 
recoil completely after each 
compression; make sure not to 
lean on the victimôs chest and 
keep interruptions to a minimum. 
All Defibrillators include an audible 
CPR function, which guides the 
user to provide compressions at 
the correct rate. 

Performing CPR during COVID -

19  

The Resuscitation Council UK 
ha ve  pub l i s hed  sens ib le 
measures you can take to save a 
life and reduce the risk of COVID-
19 transmission. It includes: do 
not put your ear or cheek close to 
the personôs face; place a cloth or 
towel over the personôs mouth or 
n o s e  b e f o r e  s t a r t i n g 
compressions;  doing chest 
compressions without mouth-to-
mouth.  

What is the Survival Rate ?  

Currently, only 
about 10% of 
out-of-hospital 
victims of SCA 
survive. Medical 
attention must 
be administered 
as soon as 
possible after 
t h e  v i c t i m 
collapses; the 

chances for survival decrease 
10% with every minute without 
treatment.  

Because more than 70 percent of 
SCA events occur in the home, 
having Defibrillators in Bubbenhall 
could help save a life. The best 
way to increase the survival rate 
of SCA is through swift treatment. 

Bubbenhall First Responders  
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Friendly Club  
The Bubbenhall Friendly Club 
meets once a month on the 2nd 
Monday, when we enjoy a pleas-
ant afternoon. We would welcome 
new members, so please come 
along and join us between 2.00 
and 4.00pm.when it is possible. 

Contact details: Margaret Colbert 
01788 878961 

Rene Beale     02476 301727 

Beryl Locke      02476 306246 

Alan was well known around the 
village for his red cycling jersey 
and green plus fours, an outfit that 
was bespoke to him and on 
Sundays he looked very smart in 
his blazer, doffing his hat to the 
ladies as he walked down to 
Church. 
Alan was born and grew up in 
Nottingham. He had one brother 
and one sister. He was called up 
for national service in the RAF 
and stayed on to serve five years 
November 1958 - 1963, ending up 
as a Corporal. Alan gained the 
nick name ñAbdulò from his 
service in Aden. 
Alan was passionate about 
education, both working in 
education at Warwick and 
Coventry Universities and 
continuing to educate himself 
particularly in languages ï he 
studied Latin, Greek, Hebrew and 
French, also he studied natural 
history and philosophy among 
other subjects. Some of these he 
studied alongside his wife Joan.  
Joan and Alan met at a dancing 
school. Joan says she was the 
better dancer; she felt the music 
but, typically of Alan, he regarded 
dancing as a mathematical and 
technical problem to be solved 
and he was a beat counter. The 
dancing school was ñdryò, and 

they would slip out together for a 
drink and continue their courtship 
at the pub nearby. Alan and Joan 
married 47 years ago living in 
Coventry then moving to 
Bubbenhall. They loved to visit the 
Three Horse Shoes on a Friday 
evening to enjoy convivial 
company and a pint of the famous 
ñBassò bitter. 
Alan loved his flora and fauna, 
sharing an interest in gardening 
with Joan. He particularly loved 
wildflowers and enjoyed looking 
for wild orchids in Draycote 
meadow whilst out walking. He 
took great delight in entering the 
village annual Fruit and Flower 
show when he had his allotment 
at óTop Houseô. óHe could always 
be seen at the óspoutô on the day 
of the show preparing his exhibits 
and then coming down after 
judging to see his results. 

Alan, during his lifetime was very 
active; he played tennis and 
cricket when he was younger, and 
he will be remembered as a 
member of the Kenilworth 
Rambling Club and for his cycling. 
He was a very familiar figure, 
travelling considerable distances 
including both cycling and walking 
at different times from Landsô End 
to John OôGroats.  When he 
wasnôt so active, he loved 
listening to sport on the radio, in 
particular cricket, and would often 
come outside during the breaks 
and give anyone around an 
update on the latest scores. 
Another passion of Alanôs was his 
love of animals, feeding the birds, 
looking after neighboursô pets, 
feeding fish, cat sitting.  He was 
also very good at imitating their 
sounds, you could often hear 
ducks quacking and it would be 
Alan even if the ducks where 
nowhere near, he even learned 
the sound of the partridge that 
used to visit houses in the village 
and he would be seen scattering 
seed and talking to them. 
Alan will be sadly missed by his 
neighbours and many people in 
the Village and most of all by his 
wife Joan. 
 
Rose Cragg 

Alan Swinscoe  

Bubbenhall Entertainment 

Group  
 
We are hoping to host a Live and Local music event at the Village 
Hall in March 2022. It will be good to experience live music again. It 
seems a long time since our last event in December 2019 when we 
had a very enjoyable family matinee. As always, thanks to our sup-
porters. Hopefully we will be able to gather and enjoy live shows in 
2022. More news should be in the November Newsletter. 
 
Judith and Margaret, Jan and Luciole 
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We started off the Summer term 
by meeting outside on the field so 
we could keep our distance from 
each other. Each girl has access 
to their own crayons and a pencil 
case with pencils, rubbers etc so 
there is minimal sharing of 
resources due to Covid 
restrictions. It has been lovely to 
see the girls together, playing 
games and making new friends. 
They have really missed seeing 
each other. 

This term we have been working 
toward our Have Adventures 
theme award which means we 
have looked at maps and how 
they work, have made 
compasses, played with bottle 
rockets and made paper 
aeroplanes to see which design 
flies the furthest. 

The Brownies have taken part in 
the Midland Moot, a challenge to 
get the girls outside after spending 
so long on zoom meetings. We 
spent a Saturday afternoon doing 
a walk and then returned to the 
hall to cook sômores over tea 
lights. We helped Midland Region 
walk the distance from Landsô  

End to John o groats and back 
again over that weekend. 

Lily-May, Isobel and Katie have all 
completed their Silver Awards  
and they are working hard on 
gaining their Gold before they 
move on to Guides. 

We had a visit from Kevin, a 
martial arts teacher, who put us 
through our paces. The girls had 
fun learning how to warm up, do 
some karate moves and play 
some themed games with the 
karate team  .      

Our outing this term was a visit to 
the County Campsite at Shipton 
on Stour where we put up some 
tents, used the traversing wall, 
played on the water slide and 
cooked sômores over a real camp 
fire. The girls all enjoyed 
themselves being able to play 
games and run around safely in a 
big open  space.We will finish the 
term with a trip to do den building 
at Ryton Country Park. 

Sadly, we are saying goodbye to 
Stephanie, who is stepping down 
as Assistant Brownie Leader so 
she can concentrate on the Guide 

Unit which has gone from strength 
to strength . This means we are 
looking for another adult to help 
every week at our Brownie 
meetings. If you know of anyone 
that would be interested, please 
contact me.  We also have places 
available for girls aged 7 or over 
as our older girls are moving on to 
Guides or other activities.      

Beverley Suffell     

beverleysuffell@gmail.com 

      

 

Brownies  

  

Our Ladyõs 

Primary 

School  

Princethorpe  

 

Our Ladyôs Primary School is situ-
ated in Princethorpe on the Leam-
ington Road. We are a small 
school set in beautiful grounds 
serving a large catchment area of 
surrounding villages. Here at Our 
Ladyôs we welcome children from 
all faiths and backgrounds as our 
mission is to embrace the unique-
ness in every child that attends 
our friendly school. We are very 
excited to be opening a Nursery 
Pre School from September 2021. 
A limited number of 30 hour and 
15 hour funded places are avail-
able. Please contact via email: 
admin@ourladysprincethorpe.co.
uk or phone 01926 632385 to find 
out more information. We look 
forward to welcoming your child to 
our little school very soon. 

mailto:admin@ourladysprincethorpe.co.uk
mailto:admin@ourladysprincethorpe.co.uk
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Bubbenhall Meadow was 
originally part of Wood Farm (see 
right). It changed from being 
agricultural land when Smiths 
Concrete Ltd started quarrying at 
Wood Farm in 2001. Quarrying 
ceased in 2006; the area was 
partly restored and planted with 
native trees. The former gravel pit 
partly filled with water which 
created two lakes. These provide 
a rich habitat for birds and aquatic 
species. 

In 2016 Bubbenhall Meadow, 
along with Bubbenhall Wood, was 
acquired by Warwickshire Wild 
Life. A path was created through 
the Meadow starting at the 
entrance by the Warwickshire 
Wild Life car park in Bubbenhall 
Wood and going to the entrance 
from Pagets Lane, near to Shrubs 
Lodge and Ryton Country Park. A 
bird screen was erected 

overlooking the lakes, which is 
reached by a tarmac path from the 
car park entrance and so is 
accessible to all. More recently a 
path has been created around the 
perimeter of the whole Meadow, 
including small side paths that 
visit small ponds. 

It is a good place to see birds , 
dragonflies and butterflies. 
However, the paths can become 
rather muddy and when they dry 
out become cracked, so sturdy 
footwear is advisable. 

 

Prehistoric 

Bubbenhall  
Did you know that the Bubbenhall 
area is a nationally important 
archaeological site? 

The gravel extraction sites at 
Waverley Wood Farm and Wood 
Farm have provided a wealth of 
information. Over 100 Lower 
Palaeolithic (500,000 ï 
150,001BC) artefacts have been 
found since the 1980s, mainly 
since 2004. They are composed 
of quartzite, andesite and flint and 
include four andesite handaxes, 
two showing very fine 
workmanship, choppers, cores 
and flakes and a flint handaxe tip. 
One of the andesite handaxes 
was found by the quarry manager 
in 2004. The andesite is not local 
and is likely to be from the Lake 
District. The concentration and 
nature of the finds suggests that 
the area was occupied by early 
man, possibly Heidelberg man 
(Homo heidelbergensis) more 
than 350,000 years ago. 

As well as the artefacts the teeth 
and bones of straight tusked 
elephant (Palaeoloxodon 
antiques) have been found, along 
with the teeth and bones of other 
early animals, plant fossils, insect 
remains and mollusc shells.  

The quarrying exposed channels 
which have been shown to belong 
to a Pre-Anglian river known as 
the Bytham, which flowed from the 
Cotswold escarpment past what is 
now Coventry and Leicester to 
East Anglia and drained much of 
the Midlands. The river was lost 
due to successive glacial events 
and more recently with the 
deposits of the Rivers Avon and 
Soar overlying it. 

For more information see 
Warwickshire Historic Environmental 
Record 7249. 

 Bubbenhall Meadow  

If you follow the bridle way from 
Pagetôs Lane past Shrubs Lodge 
and walk through to Burnthurst 
Lane you will walk at the edge of 
Wappenbury Wood, which  is also 
managed by Warwickshire Wild 
Life. There are two entrances off 
this bridle way  with information 
boards, with one from the path 
beyond. Please note though that 
the previous owners still have 
shooting rights so the Wood is 
closed on Wednesday and Satur-
day to the public, and dogs are 
not allowed. 

It is mentioned in the Domesday 
Book, and records show that 
Richard of Wappenbury was given 
modest rights over the woods. By 
the end of the 15th Century, the 
wood was known by its present 
name and provided a source of 
fuel, building materials and hunt-

community. .   Medieval ridge and 
furrow plough markings found to 
the north of the woods, ancient 
bank boundaries, and the age-old 
pathway known as Nunwood Lane 
all provide further evidence of the 
woodsô age. It was nearly clear-
felled twice in the 1940s and 
1950s. The wood was left to re-
generate naturally, helping to in-
crease diversity and contributing to 
its ecological excellence today.  

The  footpaths have recently been 
improved  but sturdy footwear  is a 
good idea. We are fortunate in 
having so many woods nearby. 

 

Wappenbury Wood  
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Lemon Self -saucing P udding,  

Also known as lemon surprise pudding  it  is one simple mixture and as it cooks separates into a 

light sponge on top and zesty lemon curd beneath  

Ingredients:                         Serves 4 

50g butter,  200g golden / Caster  sugar, 1 lemon zested  

100ml lemon juice,   3 eggs (separated),  50g plain flour  

250ml milk,  1tsp vanilla extract,  icing suage for dusting  

Pouring cream if desired  

Heat Oven to 180C/fan   160C/gas 4                                                                      

¶ Cream  butter, sugar & lemon zest together until pale and creamy.  

¶ Add lemon juice, yolks, flour, milk & vanilla one by one until to have a smooth batter  

¶ In another bowl whisk the egg whites until firm but not stiff then fold into the batter  

mixture  

¶ Pour into a buttered, ovenproof souffle or baking dish and put it into a baking tray half 

filled with hot water.  

¶ Bake for 45 -50 minutes until  the top is lightly browned and set and there is a gooey 

lemon curd below.  

¶ Serve hot with or without cream  

 


